
AWAKENING NEWS! VOLUME 26 , ISSUE 3  

! PAGE 1

I love fall. It’s 
my favorite 
season. The 
weather is 
cooler, the leaves on the trees 
are changing colors and it is 
just gorgeous outside.  
But as I get ready to put this 
edition out, Hurricane Sandy 
has left many of our 
colleagues, friends and family 
without many of the things 
that you and I take for 
granted.  

Nurses were cited over and 
over as heroes, life-savers, 
working long hours, tirelessly 
laboring to safeguard their 
patients.  Please keep them in 
your thoughts and consider a 
gift the American Red Cross 
to help.        

                 ~Sandy Gardner~

http://www.redcross.org/
charitable-donations  

Awakening News
Clear Out the Cobwebs!
“Don’t slip into the same old routines…”

Fall has always been the time of 
year to get nestled in and prepare 
for the long winter where we slip into 
our routines and do the things that 
bring us comfort.  This year I 
challenge you to “clear out the 
cobwebs” professionally.  Don’t slip 
into the same old routines and a get 
“comfortable” with your profession, 
challenge yourself, renew yourself 
and watch the knowledge blossom!

This Fall I attended the Component 
Development Institute (DCI) in St 
Louis.  As a relative “newbie”, the 
accessibility of the ASPAN and 
component leaders really astounds 
me.  The willingness to share 
information about how the current 
trends in healthcare are affecting 
our profession and the advice that is 
shared on how to cope with those 
challenges is boundless.  I found 
myself sharing ideas and 
experiences with others that may 
help them in their practice.  I have 
also found myself having that “aha” 
moment when someone made a 
suggestion and I thought, “Why 
didn’t I think of that, I’m going to 
bring that back to my hospital and 
try to implement that change.”

I have accepted my own challenge 
by becoming more aware of 
evidence-based practice.  One of 
the perks of being an ASPAN 
member is the new online access to 
the Joanna Briggs Institute (JBI).  I 

have personally made a 
commitment to reading at least one 
research article a week.  I know that 
research and evidence-based 
practice may not sound like 
everyone’s cup of tea; however, I 
think this is a very valuable resource 
whether you are a seasoned 
researcher or a novice nurse.  
Sometimes I don’t have lot of time to 
read the entire research article, but 
have found the JBI Best Practice 
Summaries are easy to read and I 
am able to do it in a short amount of 
time.  I encourage you to check out 
JBI online because everything we 
do in our profession is based on this 
valuable research. 
Certification is my next challenge for 
professional growth. Obtaining 
certification is on my personal 
checklist for spring 2014.  I’ve 
already identified who my coach will 
be, who I’m borrowing the study 
book from and a timeline for 
studying for the certification test.  
Let the studying commence!  Please 
contact any of the ISPAN board 
members for information on 
certification; we are here to serve 
our members.  We are the experts 
in our profession and should be 
recognized as such.

We are the change agents for our 
profession, challenge yourself to be 
that advocate for our profession and 
in turn our patients.  So clear out the 
cobwebs and challenge yourself!

Carrie Rinehart
2011-2012 ISPAN President

http://www.redcross.org/charitable-donations
http://www.redcross.org/charitable-donations
http://www.redcross.org/charitable-donations
http://www.redcross.org/charitable-donations
http://www.redcross.org/
http://www.redcross.org/
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ISPAN Mission Statement 

As a component of ASPAN, ISPAN formally 
recognizes the purpose and mission of ASPAN. 

The Society is committed to maintaining and upgrading 
the standards of the specialty, and to the promotion of 

professional growth of its members.  
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October 5th ISPAN Board MinutesOctober 5th ISPAN Board MinutesOctober 5th ISPAN Board Minutes

I. Call to order by President Carrie Rinehart at 1815. ISPAN members present: Cathy Tigges, Deb Mueller, Molly Schrader, Marsha 
Sabotta, Helen Riedesel, Linda Armstrong, Diane Lange, Michelle O’Connor, Sandy Gardner, Beth Brown. Armi Holcomb, 
Regional II Director present via conference phone call.

Call to order by President Carrie Rinehart at 1815. ISPAN members present: Cathy Tigges, Deb Mueller, Molly Schrader, Marsha 
Sabotta, Helen Riedesel, Linda Armstrong, Diane Lange, Michelle O’Connor, Sandy Gardner, Beth Brown. Armi Holcomb, 
Regional II Director present via conference phone call.

II. Region Report by Armi HolcombRegion Report by Armi Holcomb

A. Geriatric module available online at a cost of $25 for ASPAN members and $30 for nonmembers. The 2012-2013 Standards 
of PeriAnesthesia Nursing will be available for purchase by the end of the month

B. The Celebrate Successful Practice submission deadline is October 15th.

C. Twilla Shrout will be reviewing the submission of Willingness to Serve forms for involvement on the national level.

D. Armi asked for input on how to get members involved enough to vote
on component and national issues. 
Suggestion posed to Armi about both the Past President and President of the components attending the presidential 
reception at the National Conference to meet the candidates. Both are Representative Assembly delegates and therefore 
both have voting privileges so meeting the candidates would be helpful to both.

E. Request that the list of component leaders be sent to Kevin Dill upon completion of the component transition meeting.

III. Secretary’s Report. Minutes of the June 23, 2012 meeting read and approved.Secretary’s Report. Minutes of the June 23, 2012 meeting read and approved.

IV. Treasurer’s Report: Linda. See Handout.Treasurer’s Report: Linda. See Handout.

A. Concern identified that a CD will need to be cashed in to cover the future cost of attendance at National Conference. 
Strategies discussed about curbing costs of attending: offsite hotel, reduced amounts for non-RA attendees.

B. Receipts from CDI attendees need to be turned in.

V. Governmental Affairs: Helen. Highlights will be forwarded.Governmental Affairs: Helen. Highlights will be forwarded.

VI. Publication Editor: Sandy. See handout for assignment. Submission deadline: October 15thPublication Editor: Sandy. See handout for assignment. Submission deadline: October 15th

VII. 2012 Fall Conference 2012 Fall Conference 

A. No vendor support

B. Donations received for bags, pens and monetary ($100 and $250)

VII. Job descriptions-revisions approved. Will to be sent to Publications Editor for the website.Job descriptions-revisions approved. Will to be sent to Publications Editor for the website.

IX. Strategic Plan 2012: Molly reported. Discussed and approved.Strategic Plan 2012: Molly reported. Discussed and approved.

X. Membership list updates: Suggestion about a personal E-mail notification to those members who have not renewed as a reminder 
to submit. This task will be added to the President Elect job description. 
Membership list updates: Suggestion about a personal E-mail notification to those members who have not renewed as a reminder 
to submit. This task will be added to the President Elect job description. 

XI Region II website was declined due to issues with editing privileges.Region II website was declined due to issues with editing privileges.

XII. Next meeting will be a phone conference call on January 19, 2013.Next meeting will be a phone conference call on January 19, 2013.

XIII Meeting adjourned at 2100.Meeting adjourned at 2100.

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED
Beth Brown

ISPAN Secretary
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THANK YOU ISPAN MEMBERS!

FROM THE EDITOR:
Awakening News is published three times a year in the Winter, Spring/Summer,    
and Fall. Contributions and submissions  for publication are always welcome.        
We also encourage members to submit announcements or notices of interest 
to Perianesthesia nurses.
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REGION II REPORT

Greetings, I am sure you have heard the exciting  
news, if you have been to the ASPAN website lately 
you would have noticed a new benefit for members. 
It’s the Joanna Briggs Institute ( JBI ). As an ASPAN 
member you can now access one of the  largest 
database on nursing research.  President Sue Carter 
challenged   us to seize opportunities to broaden our 
horizons. Some of us , myself included , shy away 
from  any “research” or  EBP  related activities. With 
JBI, we can can search the database and start 
getting answers to some of those clinical practice 
questions that perplex us.  I know that at our home 
PACU units, we are asked to come up with some 
meaningful quality improvement projects. JBI can 
help us with our research and EBP challenges.   I am 
excited to start using this new benefit and will 
encourage my own QI coordinator to use.  I hope you 
will do the same.

The past few months have gone so fast. Our summer 
here in the Midwest has been one of the worst on 
record because of the drought and intense heat. I am 
looking forward to the cooler months and September 
brings the Component Development Institute ( CDI ) 
in St. Louis, Missouri.  By the time you all read this 
report, the leaders and future leaders of our 
components would have attended this  wonderful  
venue where they attend different sessions and 
learn  the tools they need to better lead. Back by 
popular demand, we will have the Mock 
Representative Assembly (RA) where attendees  
learn what  happens when the ASPAN Board and 
delegates from each component meet and complete 
the work of ASPAN. 

I would like to remind 
anyone that is interested in 
running for national office 
that the deadline to send 
the ASPAN Board 
candidate nomination 
packet is October 1st.  
Remember JBI? How 
about getting involved now 
by sending in your abstracts for both Celebrate 
Successful Practices and Research/EBP to be 
presented at national conference in April 2013? The 
deadline for both of these is October 15th. T ASPAN 
is only as strong as the volunteer members that year 
after year sign up for different committees and  
SWT’s . Don’t forget to complete you 2013-2014 
Willingness-to-Participate forms online,the deadline 
is October 31st.

Please extend my best regards to our component 
members. I am always available at 
aholcomb@aspan.org or armiholcomb@yahoo.com.

Sincerely,
Armi Holcomb RN BSN CPAN

2012-2014 
ASPAN Region II Director

Armi Holcomb presenting 
at the 2012 CDI 

JOIN US

Please note that all ISPAN members are welcome to attend the Board meetings 
held quarterly. Please contact any member with any questions about time or 

locations. We welcome your input! 

mailto:aholcomb@aspan.org
mailto:aholcomb@aspan.org
mailto:armiholcomb@yahoo.com
mailto:armiholcomb@yahoo.com
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by Cathy Tigges
CDI Participant

• • •

On Sept 7th, two cars of ISPAN board members headed 
to St. Louis’  Crown Plaza, the site of ASPAN’s 2012 
Component Development Institute.   Those attending 
from Iowa were Michelle O Conner, Carrie Reinhart, 
Sandy Gardner, Molly Schrader, Marsha Sabotta and 
myself (Cathy Tigges). 

The conference focused on concepts that impact the 
state components.   This year the topics included 
financial planning, strategic planning, planning 
educational events, succession planning, successful 
board meeting, newsletters, legal issues, gold leaf, as 
well as a mock representative assembly. 

With six member from Iowa attending we were able to 
have someone attend every session. New ideas were 
discovered that will benefit ISPAN.  Learning how to 
have a more productive board meeting, hearing about 
Roberts Rules made us stop to think about how our 
board meetings can run better.  Ideas for planning an 
educational event will help when planning our fall 
conference.   The sessions on “Gold Leaf” and strategic 
planning will help us to better format our strategic plan, 
making our organization better for all of us.  

The sessions on using technology were enlightening.  
We hope to use some of the ideas here in Iowa.   
Having a conference call as a board meeting was an 
idea that came out of CDI a couple years ago.   Sandy 
Gardner, our web master, was able to see what other 
components are doing and share what she does.   We 
thank her for all her hard work.                                                                                                               

Every component is allowed two people to represent 
their component at Representative Assembly of  
National Conference.   This is the governing body for 
ASPAN, they elect our national board members as well 
as vote on proposals presented for consideration.    The 
two representative from Iowa are usually the president 
and the past president.   At CDI, we are given a chance 
to see how the RA runs, making it easier when it is the 
real thing.    Our proposal for the mock RA was,  “We 
propose sending an ASPAN representative to the 

moon.”   So as you could guess, we had some fun with 
it!  (It was voted down).  

Spending the week-end with approximately 120 
periansthesia nurses from across the country renews 
your commitment and excitement for our profession and 
ASPAN.   This was an excellent opportunity to network 
with other nurses.   We all learn from each other as well  
as realize we all have the same problems.   Your board 
member will take all this information and use it to better 
our organization.

2012 Component Development Institute - CDI

ASPAN President Susan Carter and Vice President/
President Elect Twilla Schrout.  Twilla has also served 

as our past Region II Director.

ISPAN CDI participants: Michele OÕConner, Carrie 

Rinehart, Marsha Sabotta, Molly Schrader, Cathy 

Tigges, & Sandy Gardner (not pictured). 
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FALL CONFERENCE WRAP-UP
by Helen Riedesel

Fall Conference Committee Planner
• • •

ISPAN’s 18th Annual Fall Conference was held 
Saturday, October 6, 2012 at Genesis Medical Center,
Adler Education Center in Davenport, IA
 
Nurses from 17 hospitals attended the conference.
 Topics addressed were review of Airway Management 
by Dr. Johnny Brian from Genesis Medical Center, 
Davenport, IA. Caring for the Moderate Sedation 
Patient by Sandra Gardner, MS, MSN, RN, CPAN from 
the Digestive Health Center, Allen Hospital, Waterloo, 
IA. Anti-thrombotic Therapy in the Perioperative Period 
by Katie Cinnamon, Pharm. D, BCPS, Genesis Medical 
Center. The keynote speaker Nancy Strzyzewski, MSN, 
RN, CPAN, CAPA, Educational Nurse Coordinator 
PACU at the  University of Michigan Health System, 
Ann Arbor, MI and ASPAN Director for Education 
discussed Pre-op Assessment, the Geriatric Surgical 

Patient and Pediatric Patient. She also discussed 
What’s New in our Perianesthesia Practice.
 
Suggestions for future programs were: pain 
management for the Fibromyalgia patient, post-op 
evaluation before discharge to home, robotic surgery 
issues for PACU, new Sleep Apnea guidelines, legal 
concerns with computer charting, ASPAN Standards 
review.
 
The generosity of the nurses who donated personal 
care items to Father Conroy’s Vineyard of Hope in 
downtown Davenport 
was appreciated by 
Sister Ludmilla Benda, 
RSM who manages the 
meal site that serves 
meals each Sunday and 
holiday for people in 
need.

ASPAN and ABPANC were well represented at the 
conference.  
ABPANC Coach BJ Wagner was present to answer 
certification questions and ASPAN Director of Education, 
Nancy Strzyzewski, was available to promote professional 
issues at the conference.

AWAKENING NEWS
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ASPAN & ABPANC AT YOUR SERVICE!
Fall Conference Numbers

Attendees	

 54
Members	

 33
Certified	

 19
Iowa	

 50
States	

 4%
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by 
Linda Beagley, MS, RN, CPAN

ILSPAN President
• • •

What do you do when the Institutional Review Board 
(IRB) denies your research study? Hopefully, not get 
discouraged but try again. This recently happened to 
my research team. The purpose of the IRB is to protect 
human subjects from harm(1), and to make suggestions 
to the researcher on what changes to make for 
approval. 

Identifying the Problem 
This year, an advance practice nurse, NC, the hospital’s 
wound and skin expert, approached me to work on a 
research project. NC noticed total joint (TJ) patients 
were getting stage one and two skin break-down on the 
opposite heel caused by sheering and friction. NC 
thought this happened when the patient moved in bed 
to reposition. NC proposed doing a re-search study by 
painting a skin barrier to bilateral heels preoperatively 
on half of the patients having joint replacement and the 
other half receiving standard skin care. The projected 
sample size was 200 patients. The study would have 
patients randomly placed in either the skin barrier group 
or non-barrier group. The proposal had both groups 
under the umbrella of standard of care but the IRB 
disagreed and felt consent was needed to be part of the 
research project. NC and I felt that consent would be 
difficult due to the hospital’s diverse ethnic population 
and the short preparation time the morning of surgery. 

Re-examining the Project 
Reexamining the plan helped to look objectively at the 
original plan. First, how many patients were having skin 
breakdown? No definite number was identified. If the 
number was significant, the standard of care to include 
painting on the skin barrier could change. In April 2012, 
tracking began on all total knee and hip patients along 
with the open reduction internal fixation (ORIF) femur 
patients whose surgery was Friday through Tuesday. 
On the third day post-operatively, a certified skin care 
nurse would visit the patient to check bilateral heels. 
Patients having surgery on Wednesday and Thursday 
were excluded, as no expert skin nurse was available 
for the three-day evaluation. 

The process has progressed slowly. The institution 
averages 250 TJ patients a year. Besides evaluating 
the heels, the skin care nurse is collecting other 
information including length of surgery, pulses present, 
Braden score, and any documentation of red-ness or 
ulceration on either heel post-operatively. Patients 
identified with redness or ulceration pre-operatively are 

excluded. 

In August, data collection stopped. The preliminary data 
shows that a change is needed. Total knee patients go 
home before three days. Total hip and ORIF femur 
patients show a significant problem especially the ORIF 
femur patients. Our theory is that the ORIF femur 
population is at risk for tissue break-down due to co-
morbidities possibly causing the original injury. 

What’s next? 
Is the project a research study or a quality improvement 
(QI) project? Differentiating between a research study 
and a QI project questions to ask are: 

• What are the intent, burden, and risk for the subject 
participants and the responsibility of oversight.(2) 

• Is the purpose of the project, to find new information 
or is it to apply evidence-based practice to a limited 
problem for practice improvement? 

Research studies can run over long periods, whereas 
QI projects frequently run a shorter course using a rapid 
cycle approach. Rapid cycle change is a QI method that 
“identifies, implements and measures changes made to 
improve a process”.(3) NC and I have identified a 
practice change needs to occur to reduce or prevent 
further heel breakdown in the TJ population. 

Conclusion 
The pros and cons of how to proceed will be weighed. 
A meeting is scheduled with a researcher will help 
formulate the next steps. Trying to use the skin barrier 
is a goal. One decision is to use the skin barrier on all 
TJ patients or only on those with higher risk factors. Will  
it be a research study or QI project? Time will tell. 

References: 
1. Burn N and Grove S. Ethics and Research. In Henderson 

L eds. The Practice of Nursing research Conduct, Critique, 
and Utilization. St. Louis, MO: Elsevier Saunders; 2005 
199-202. 

2. Arndt J, Netsch D. Research study or quality improvement 
project? JWOCN. 2012: 39: 371-375. 

3. Arndt J, Netsch D. Research 
study or quality improvement 
project? JWOCN. 2012: 39: 373.

Gratefully reprinted with author                
Linda Beagley’s permission                

(obtained 11/3/2012). 

Originally published
Peri-Scope. 2012: 36:3,6.  

Diary of  a Researcher - What to do when your research is 
denied by the IRB?
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MEMBERSHIP
Please take the time to look over ASPAN’s new 
membership brochure!  They have really put 
together a great resource to show potential new 
members what ASPAN is about.  It highlights the 
benefits that you are able to access by being a 
member. 

The easiest way to view this new resource is to 
clic on the link at the ASPAN web site.  Run off 
copies and post them on your bulletin board, slip 
them into your colleagues‘ mail slots or just have 
them available in your break rooms.

Membership is voluntary, but belonging can 
provide so many benefits such as networking, 
products, resources, leadership opportunities, 
continuing education and career mentoring.

Please take a minute and check out the new 
brochure!

http://www.aspan.org/LinkClick.aspx?
fileticket=19O9NSgwFBk%3d&tabid=10903  

Checking 2053.67

Savings 3098.77

CD-1 & CD-2 9590.96

Total Assets 14743.40

Data provided thanks to 
Linda Armstrong, ISPAN Secretary 

Yes, we’re down to the wire and the elections 
will soon be over.  Just in case you are a  first 
time voter, you can look up your polling location 
at the following site. 

Vote411.org provides education on:
Absentee Voting
Ballot measures

Candidate Information
Early Voting, Election Dates

Eligibility Requirements
ID Requirements

Poll Workers
Polling Place Details

Provisional Voting
Voter Registration
Voting Machines

http://www.vote411.org/enter-your-
address#.UJCYPLRgPzJ

The Core Purpose of ASPAN is: To advance the 
unique specialty of perianesthesia nursing.

There are many reasons why every nurse needs 
continuing education. One of them is the ever-
changing nature of medical and nursing knowledge. 
Every nurse enters the profession with the 
necessary skills and knowledge. Yet, nurses need to 
keep abreast of the latest developments in health 
care. This ensures competence and patient safety.

Another important benefit of continuing education 
programs is to help nurses achieve expertise in their 
respective specialty. By acquiring specialized skills, 
they are a great resource for their patients and co-
workers.  

Continuing education also opens up more career 
opportunities for nurses because highly-specialized 
nurses are very much in demand. They have a 
greater chance of getting promoted and will be able 
to increase their marketability as a highly-paid 
professional.  

Certification  
Corner

NEWS TO KNOW

FINANCIAL SNAPSHOT EDUCATION

http://www.aspan.org/LinkClick.aspx?fileticket=19O9NSgwFBk%3d&tabid=10903
http://www.aspan.org/LinkClick.aspx?fileticket=19O9NSgwFBk%3d&tabid=10903
http://www.aspan.org/LinkClick.aspx?fileticket=19O9NSgwFBk%3d&tabid=10903
http://www.aspan.org/LinkClick.aspx?fileticket=19O9NSgwFBk%3d&tabid=10903
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Now available from the ASPAN National Office
2012-2014 PERIANESTHESIA 
NURSING STANDARDS, 
PRACTICE 
RECOMMENDATIONS
AND INTERPRETIVE 
STATEMENTS

(The 2012-2014 Standards go into 
effect December 31, 2012. The 
2010-2012 Standards remain in 
effect until that date.)

This updated text contains:

● principles of perianesthesia practice
● perianesthesia practice standard
● evidence-based clinical practice guidelines
● position statements
● practice recommendations
● resources from partnering organizations
● interpretive statements which provide clarity and 

definition to key elements of the standards

New content in this publication includes:

● Principles of safe perianesthesia practice
● Practice recommendation for care of the adult 

patient with obstructive sleep apnea
● Revised practice recommendation for family 

visitation in the PACU
● Position statement on substance abuse in the 

perianesthesia setting

The price has not increased for ASPAN members 
since the last edition:

$60.00 for ASPAN members; $149.00 for non-
members

Each edition of the ASPAN Standards serves 
perianesthesia nurses as an invaluable resource, 
and provides guidance and support for the 
expanding scope of perianesthesia nursing 
practice across the care continuum.

“Snowflakes are one of nature’s most fragile things, but just look                    
what they can do when they stick together.”  

Vista M. Kelly] ]

International Conference for PeriAnesthesia Nurses 

(ICPAN) 

Converging Practice - Celtic Style 

19th - 22nd September 2013 

City West Hotel, Dublin Ireland 

www.icpanconference.com or visit the ASPAN web site 

www.aspan.org look under Events 

http://www.icpanconference.com
http://www.icpanconference.com
http://www.aspan.org
http://www.aspan.org
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Stay Informed

Nursing Facts

Fact One:  One in 17 
women voters is a nurse

Fact Two:  One in 44 
voters overall is a nurse

Fact Three:  Nursing is the 
fastest-growing occupation 
in the US. - 22% more 
nursing jobs expected

Source: Bureau of Labor 
Statistics

by Helen 
Riedesel

Governmental 
Affairs 

Representative 

Study: Risk of death lower at 
Magnet hospitals
Nurse.com News

Monday October 22, 2012

Surgical patients treated in Magnet 
hospitals had 14% lower odds of 
death than those in non-Magnet 
hospitals in a four-state study of 564 
hospitals. 

"The lower mortality we find in 
Magnet hospitals is largely 
attributable to measured nursing 
characteristics, but there is a 
mortality advantage above and 
beyond what we could measure," 
the researchers wrote. 

The number of Magnet-recognized 
hospitals in the U.S. is about 400, or 
about 8% of hospitals nationally. 
This study took place in California, 
Florida, Pennsylvania and New 
Jersey, which together account for 
more than 20% of hospitalizations 
annually. Nearly 100,000 RNs in 56 
Magnet and 508 non-Magnet 
hospitals took part in the study.

 "Hospitals that have earned Magnet 
status have seen improvement in 
patient outcomes, suggesting that 
the process of applying for and 
retaining Magnet recognition, and 
the networking opportunities that 
come with Magnet recognition, may 
promote continuing quality 
improvement and organizational 
innovation."

The study abstract is available at 
http://journals.lww.com/lww-
medicalcare/Abstract/publishahead/

Lower_Mortality_in_Magnet_Hospit
als.99379.aspx.

An Overview of HR 3679- The 
National Nurse Act of 2011  

As we begin an unprecedented 
federal plan to shift the nation 
from its present sick-care system to 
one based on prevention and 
wellness, it is critical that our nation 
has strong visible 
nursing leadership. HR 3679, The 
National Nurse Act of 2011 
designates the Chief Nurse Officer 
position within the USPHS to be 
uniquely known as the 
National Nurse for Public Health to 
increase visibility of this nurse. The 
National Nurse for Public Health will 
be a prominent advocate for nursing 
involvement in health policy and will 
provide leadership to generate an 
active and much needed community 
wide focus on prevention. This 
position will promote prevention, 
generate pride, stimulate interest, 
and sanction volunteerism by 
health professionals.

Supporters of HR 3679 agree that 
the National Nurse for Public Health 
will be a prominent advocate for 
nursing involvement in health policy 
and will provide leadership to 
generate an active and much 
needed community wide focus on 
prevention with our nation's 
trusted nurses fulfilling key roles. 
This position will promote 
prevention, generate 
pride, stimulate interest, and 
sanction volunteerism by nurses 
and other health professionals.

retrieved October 22, 2012 from 
http://www.nationalnurse.org 

GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS

Designed specifically for 
nurses, ANA SmartBrief is 
a FREE, daily e-mail 
newsletter. It provides the 
latest news and 
information you need to 
stay informed about 
important health care 
issues impacting the 
nursing profession.

Sign up for your very own 
free subscription to ANA 
SmartBrief. 

SIGN UP TODAY to 
receive ANA SmartBrief.

https://
www.smartbrief.com/ana/
index.jsp
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Calendar of  Events

CPAN and CAPA Certified Nurses Exceed 10,000!

With completion of the Spring 2012 examination cycle, ABPANC has certified 10,184 perianesthesia nurses 
(6,250 CPANs, 3,934 CAPAs, and 460 dually certified).  This milestone achievement represents the growing value 
of certification in perianesthesia nursing.

Certification Clips

November 6th, 2012 Election Day

January 19th, 2013 Winter ISPAN Board Meeting Teleconference, Details TBA

February 4-10, 2012 PANAW

Thursday, February 14, 2013 
(tentative)

INA Legislative Day, Embassy Suites Hotel, Des Moines, 101 East 
Locust, State Capitol

March 8th, 2013 Spring ISPAN Board Meeting, Location: Holiday Inn Conference 
Center, Time: TBA

March 9th, 2013 Perianesthesia Nursing Conference, University of Iowa, Iowa City

April 14-18th, 2013 ASPAN's 32nd National Conference,  Towering Opportunities-Endless 
Possibilities, Chicago, Illinois

April 18-19th, 2013 National Evidence Based Practice Conference, University of Iowa, 
Iowa City

October 12th, 2013 ISPAN Annual Fall Conference, Cedar Rapids, Iowa

Registration Window - Online January 14 - March 11, 2013

Registration Deadline - Online March 11, 2013 by 11:59 p.m. ET

Time Period for Scheduling Examination Appointment 
with Prometric

Upon receipt of your ATT letter through May 16th

Examination Administration Window April 8 - May 18th, 2013

Deadline for Cancelling Appointment with Prometrics 3 business days before scheduled test date

Postmark Deadline for Requesting Withdrawal - 
Refund - Rollover from PES

On or before last days of examination administration

Retrieved October 22, 2012 from http://www.cpancapa.org/certification/schedules_fees.phpRetrieved October 22, 2012 from http://www.cpancapa.org/certification/schedules_fees.php

http://www.cpancapa.org/certification/schedules_fees.php
http://www.cpancapa.org/certification/schedules_fees.php
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My 2¢ Worth

It is November 1st as I write this 
column.  By now, as Iowans, we 
have had millions of dollars of 
ads aimed at us; hoping to 
solidify or change our decision 
on who we will be voting for, or 
perhaps, against.

As a group, nurses wield a large 
amount of influence on 
elections.  In this edition, it was 
reported that 1 in 17 women 
voters is a nurse and overall 1 in  
44 voters is a nurse.  When you 
read discussion boards, nurses 
talk issues… patients, safety, 
health, labor issues and the 
future of healthcare and our  
families.

Nurses tend to ignore the 
politics and focus on the human 
effect decisions will have.  As 
nurses, we look for the best 
outcome, every time.  We strive 
to make decisions that will be of 
benefit to the most people.

This will probably reach you just 
before election day.  Please take 
the time to vote and 
make yourself be 
heard.  We are 
responsible as 
individuals who vote, 
but we are invincible as a group!

The second thing I would like to 
discuss is some fantastic things 
happening at ASPAN that we 
can all benefit from.  In 
response to many requests, 
ASPAN is now offering On-
Demand Education.  There are 
currently seven modules 
available for Perianesthesia 
Care of the Geriatric Patient.  
Each module can be purchased 
separately and together, they 
offer almost 8 credit hours.  Talk 
about convenience!  As the 
program continues, there will be 
other webinar series produced 
and offered to perianesthesia 
nurses.  This will be in addition 

to the CE Articles that are 
already available on the ASPAN 
website.

The last thing that I want to 
mention is the Joanna Briggs 
Institute (JBI) access that all 
members are now able to use.  
Some of you might be familiar 
with JBI if you have recently 
completed, or are continuing, 
your education.  It is a great 
resource for all of us.  Evidence 
Based Practice (EBP) is 
happening everywhere and 
having a resource of this caliber 
is almost unknown at the 
organizational level.  Thanks to 
our leaders for having this 
foresight!

Sandy Gardner
Editor

ISPAN Website
http://www.iowaspan.org 

ASPAN Website
http://www.aspan.org

http://www.iowaspan.org
http://www.iowaspan.org
http://www.aspan.org
http://www.aspan.org

